Hi All,

I have finished looking over the oxygen data and attach the final spreadsheet here. Precision on this cruise was excellent indicating sampling and analysis was carried out well. However, there was a problem with the standardizations. Only two sets of standards were run on the cruise and the two did not agree with each other, giving 2 different Thiosulfate normalities. A third set should have been run to confirm whether the change in Thio N was real or perceived. Given a two week cruise I would assume standards would be run at least 3 times even with the relatively few samples for this cruise, particularly when a large change is noted. Since this was not done there is no way of assessing whether the Thio did indeed change or whether the temperature shifted dramatically in the lab leading to this perceived change or whether there was just a problem with the standardization. As a result there is a potential shift in the DO values starting at P16.

If you look at the spreadsheet you can see for yourself the magnitude of this offset by manipulating the values in columns M&N (copy the original values all the way through the data)  and then compare these newly calculated values to Column H, the original data with the offset at P16. 

I am not sure what to recommend here short of saying we need to do daily calibrations (which shouldn't be necessary) to ensure we have enough values to know what is going on. Two sets of standards that don't agree is much worse than one that you have to assume is right….

Nina Nemcek
